Festival Meeting, held on the porch at the Women's Centre, June 14th, at 5.pm. until 6.40 pm. present, Moe Lyons, Margaret Shirley, Sally MacKenzie, Margaret Tessman, Marg Wood and Mal Adams.

### 1. RE DANCE

Sherry Nicholson has agreed to do the sound. She will have the equipment to the Vallican Whole by Friday evening. Equipment will be donated. Some help will be needed with the D-Jaying, Moe has offered.

Music by Women only, agreed with by the Fesitval Committee.

#### 2. RE BROCHURE

Moe & Margaret T. working on it, most of the information is being put together within a few days of the meeting. It will need to be run off, re-cycled paper used from Physical Images.

#### 3. RE POSTERS

Moe has prepared an original poster and we will need about 125-150 copies run-off.

#### 4. PRESS RELEASES

Marg W. to help Marg T. with getting releases ready for publicity.

## 5. CHILD-CARE

Lisa Wilson is being in charge of arranging the child-care. Sue Guest who did the child-care last year will be talking to her about her experience, and giving her information needed.

## 6. BAZAAR:

The tent has been arranged by Marg W. Fran & Marg are going to be advertising in the Pennywise for artists and Marg will talk to Ann Swanson re a list of artists for the bazaar. The bazaar will be Saturday and Sunday if artists wish to do both days. 15% goes to the WKWA. If artists wish to participate in the Festival they will need to pay accordingly.

## 7. WORKSHOPS

Celeste Crowley has been asked to do a clowning workshop Sunday am- kids could be part of this workshop also, so child-care will not need to be arranged for this day. Possibly Tish Lakes could be back-up for this workshop also.

Line-Dancing workshop to be held Saturday evening before the dance for about an hour (this is a participating fun workshop, so it seems pre-dance would be suitable)

Images Singers will not be doing a workshop, but a performance Saturday evening before the Line-Dancing workshop.

Herb-Walk Workshop planned with Diane Luchtan.

Tour of the Vallican Arch. Site planned - still looking for a women for this.

# 2. continued - Fesitval Committee Minutes.

Homophobia Workshop - presented by Deb Thomas, she is looking for one other person to assist.

Racism- a planned idea, but we do not have a women to do this workshop.

Accessability - a workshop presented by Glenys Snow from D.A.W.N.

Play Workshop - Rebecca Moore is presenting this one.

Spirituality Workshop - presented by Janis Tilley or Tulley.

Local Women's History of the W.K.W.A. - this workshop will be presented by many women giving highlights of the association and their part in it. At the present time it is being researched.

Note: Bonnie Baker has requested that we formerly invite Susan Wallach to attend the "History" workshop by way of a letter, and Sally has agreed to write it.

#### 8. FEES:

SLIDING SCALE \$ 50.00 to \$25.00 all weekend. (this includes 3 meals, plus women need to bring one suitable potluck dish for the dinner) - By meals we mean Lunch and supper on Saturday and breakfast on Sunday.

DANCE ONLY - (including a potluck dish for the supper) \$5.00 DANCE ONLY - (no potluck dish for the supper) \$10.00

SLIDING SCALE \$ 30.00 to \$15.00 Saturday only. SLIDING SCALE \$ 20.00 to \$10.00 Sunday only.

KIDS 11 years old and under F R E E . NO BOYS OVER 11 YEARS OLD.

Half-price sliding scale for young adults meaning females 12-18 years old.

NO DOGS- Seeing eye-dogs of course okay.

9. BAR: At present it appears there will be no bar, unless Tish & Bonnie B. will arrange and set-up.

# 10. FOOD:

The Association will provide and protein- meat and vegetarian substitutes. Potluck dishes will have to be a complete salad, casserole etc. not just chips or a cucumber for example.

The K.C.S.F. (Kootenay Continuing Sustainable Future Group) has expressed an interested in co-ordinating the food - meaning the preparation and putting out for eating). The group are Janie Lewis, Evie Smith, Deborah Stinsman, and Laurie?. We are still confirming this.

One to two women are still needed to be the over-all co-ordinators of the food organization. Also we are looking for a kitchen co-ordinator and a dish-washer co-ordinator.

### 3. continued - Fesitval Committee Meeting.

Regarding the Associaiton providing the protein we mean turkey, hams, and large vegetarian lasange, for example.

What is needed is a larger spread and more donated food. More organizational work needs to be done earlier in order to provide smooth operation closer to the time etc.

When women register their potluck dish needs to be taken to the kitchen and put on a list with its ingredients so this can be organized better.

Re: Soliciting Food:- Mal will ask Susan Slack if she is prepared to help with the soliciting of food prior to the festival and also everyone is keeping their eyes open for Cheryl Kabos for soliciting help.

Marcha will help with the follow-up of the letters after they are sent, which means going around reminding people about donations etc. Moe is also going to get a hold of Linda Iwanuk for soliciting help.

MARCIA

Sally is getting the solicitation letters together with list of places and Mal will arrange with Joan Woykin to distribute the letters.

## 11. SUNDAY STAGE

Moe will ask Norma Kilpatrick again regarding co-ordinating the stage. Louise w. is not able to assist.

/ma